This is a decision paper

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Teresa Morgan, superintendent
DATE:            MAY 20, 2021
SUBJECT:
SUMMER MEALS PROGRAM
ISSUE:
This is a request for the board to approve continuation of the summer child nutrition program.

FACTS:
Federal law requires that the local sponsoring agency (Hardin County BOE) formally approve the summer child nutrition program on an annual basis.

When schools are closed for the summer months, many children stop receiving nutritious meals.  The SFSP was established to ensure that children in needy areas (over 50% of children approved for free and reduced meals) could continue to receive nutritious meals during school vacations that are comparable to those served under the National School Lunch and Breakfast Programs during the school year.  Free meals are provided to all children at approved sites in areas with significant concentrations of low-income children.  While the site must qualify by the standard above, ANY child age 18 and under may receive meals at no cost through this program.  

Sponsors receive Federal reimbursement from the administering agency to cover their administrative and operating costs of preparing and serving free meals meeting SFSP meal patterns to eligible children at one or more food service sites. Therefore, there is no cost to the LEA.
We are recommending the following preparation/service sites for summer 2021:

Summer Feeding Program: June 1-July 30, 2021.  Cruisin’ Café locations and times attached.  All sites will be open for curbside pickup while summer school is in operation.  Please contact your school for details.  Also, all three high schools (Central Hardin, John Hardin, and North Hardin) will be open for lunch from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. the entire duration of summer feeding.
Adults may purchase a lunch for $3.00.


RECOMMENDATION:
I recommend the Hardin County Board of Education approve summer meals at sites listed above to meet demands in the Hardin County community during summer 2021.
MOTION:
I move the Hardin County Board of Education approve summer meals at sites listed above to meet demands in the Hardin County community during summer 2021.
